LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 09/14/10
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present.

Rollie Gibbs, President



Nancy Murray Harkess

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton

Carole Inghram Montalto


David H. Williams, Jr.


Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Bruce Langson


President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

The minutes of the August 8, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved by the Board without any changes.
The Financial Report from LVHSAA inception through current date was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
The 2010 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed and approved.  Expenses since the August 8, 2010 meeting ($20.05 for printing of Membership Applications for the Wildcat Reunion, and $59.65 for flowers for alumnus Violet Oppedyk Tracht) were unanimously approved by the board.
It was decided that, after the Wildcat Reunion, we will move some of the LVHSAA Funds into an interest bearing account.

COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Classes of 1945, 1950, 1955, 1960, and 1965 had their reunions the day before or day after the Wildcat Reunion.  Class of 1970 is having their reunion October 15-17, class of 1975 is having their reunion September 4 & 5, and class of 1990 is having their reunion October 8-10.  We have not heard from classes of 1980 or 1995 or after.  At least two classes (1956 and 1961) are planning their reunions around the Wildcat Reunion next year.
Fund Raising
Dave will get a contact name at the Mesquite Club for Nancy.  The board decided they would like to pursue having a table at the Mesquite Club’s annual yard sale.  We will also pursue having a yard sale at the school, probably right after homecoming in 2011.  We’d like to give out flyers to the neighbors about the sale during the Homecoming Parade.  The board decided it was too late to do that this year since the Homecoming is on October 8th.  Nancy asked if we can try to get more volunteers to help with Fun(d) Raising planning.
Grants
Bruce will be e-mailing the Grant Application to Dave for posting on our website.  Our application for a $20,000 grant from the Donald W. Reynolds Foundation has been submitted.  Bruce said we probably won’t hear anything on it until November.  
Bruce will coordinate with Peter Mohr to set-up his annual grant for a scholarship so it will be available in 2011.
Historian Update

We did not have a historian update at this meeting.
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA has 331 current members.  This includes 59 lifetime members, 8 honorary members and 12 2009 graduates.  Since the Wildcat Reunion mailing, we have received 52 new memberships and 100 renewals.  We have 19 memberships that expired 09/30/09.  We have 122 memberships that will be expiring on 09/30/10.  We will send e-mail reminders or make phone calls to those not renewed by October 15th.

Miriam volunteered to contact Jill Horton at LVHS to determine if there is any type of Parent/Teacher’s group that we could meet with about getting parents involved with the LVHSAA.  We also hope to reach some of the parents through ads in the Desert Breeze.  Nancy was given approval to have a minimal number of the brochures that she designed, printed by Vista Point, so we can review them at our next meeting.

Mentoring Program

There were no changes to report on the Mentoring Program.
Scholarships

All four scholarship winners have enrolled at UNLV.  Carole prepared a nice poster that was displayed at the Wildcat Reunion with photos of all six of our scholarship winners (two from 2009 and four from 2010).  Two of our 2010 winners attended the Wildcat Reunion and helped out with the door prize drawing.
Senior Squares
A meeting has been scheduled for Monday, October 18th, at 2 p.m. with Sarah Walker to discuss the future of the Senior Squares.  Rollie, Bruce and Patty will be in attendance, plus any other of the board members that are interested.
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce will have the ad placed in the LVRJ View Section in the near future.
Website and Facebook

Webmaster Dave Williams will be posting information and photos from the Wildcat Reunion in the next week or so.
Wildcat Reunion – 2010

The Wildcat Reunion was very successful!  We had a total of 635 attendees, and made $1767 on the raffle for the LVHSAA Scholarship Fund.  The Wildcat Reunion Committee will be getting together on Sunday, September 19 to critique the reunion and talk about changes for next year.
OLD BUSINESS

LVHSAA Ads in LVHS Desert Breeze.
Patty submitted the Desert Breeze ad to the contact at LVHS but has not heard anything back.  She will look into it this week.
Annual Membership Meeting
Everyone was reminded of the Annual Membership Meeting and Election on Thursday, September 16th.  The agenda for that meeting was reviewed.  We have received proxy votes from 38% of our membership, which far exceeds the 10% required by our Bylaws.  
Donor’s List

At the last meeting, Bruce suggested that the LVHSAA develop a “Donors List” for continued and larger financial support than we are now receiving.  Bruce will be meeting in the near future with one potential donor.  Once Bruce completes a large project that he is currently involved in, the donor list will be pursued in more detail.

Ad in LVHS 2011 Yearbook

Miriam volunteered to contact LVHS to determine the price and deadline for an ad in their 2011 yearbook. 

State Sales Tax Exemption

Miriam completed the documentation required for the State Sales Tax Exemption.  Patty will send it to our attorneys next week..

LVHSAA Proclamation from the City of Las Vegas

Rollie attended the Las Vegas City Council meeting on September 1st and accepted the Proclamation declaring the month of September, 2010 as “Las Vegas High School Alumni Association Week”.  It was decided by the board that we would give the Proclamation to LVHS for display. 
NEW BUSINESS

Homecoming

This year’s Homecoming Parade and game will be on October 8th.  The school has already requested that we take the Wildcat Float, which was a big hit next year.  Patty will get details from Jill Horton and let board members know.

Helldorado 2011

The 2011 Helldorado will be held on May 14th.  We need to send in our application by the end of September, as they are only going to have a limited number of floats next year.  Patty will also contact the new band director at LVHS to be sure they submit their application also.

Change of Annual Meeting Date

The board decided to change the Annual Membership Meeting date starting in 2011.  A final date was not decided on, but will not be in September, as it was agreed it was too soon after the Wildcat Reunion.  A decision will be made at our next regular board meeting.  Patty checked with our attorneys and the Bylaws allow us to change the date of the meeting with a vote of the majority of the board.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

Setting a date for the next Board of Director’s Meeting was deferred to the board meeting that will be held on September 16th after the board elections.

Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
